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Building Committee Minutes 

July 12, 2013 

 

O Meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM.  

Members present: Halsey Platt, Val Prest, Don Black, Susan Daly, Mike Bouchard 

Advisor: Mark Haddad 

Others: Don Walter (D&W)), Alan Brown (D&W), Steve Boucher (ACG), Mike Josefek (ACG), Anna 

Eliot, Josh Degen, Peter Cunningham and Michelle Collette. 

O Mark Haddad identified  the issue of site drainage. Part of the issue has been peer reviewed ( Letters 

from D&W (July 8, 2013), Nitsch Engineering (June 28) and Gale Associates (July 2) ).  Since these 

reviews and the proposal of a solution, there are additional concerns about drainage in the southwest 

corner of the property. 

The purpose of the meeting is to understand how the drainage issue can be resolved, and to also 

identify what went wrong in the previous testing such that the water/drainage issue was not identified.  

O Don Walter reviewed the chronology of the testing which had occurred. In March 2012, 6 test pits 

were dug at the original station location on the north side of the site (near the wetlands). The intention 

was to also dig test pits in the center and southern portions of the property. Due to concerns of 

interference with haying operations, the Lawrence Homestead Trust requested that test pits not be dug 

beyond the wetlands area.  

In March, 2012 test pits were dug at the northern end of the property, near the wetlands. Water was 

found at 14”.  Because the wetlands were more extensive than originally determined, the station’s 

location was moved to the opposite (southern) end of the property.  In August, 2012, 11 borings were 

drilled (southern area) at depths of 10 to 17’. Water was found at 15’ depth in the area where the bays 

would be built. No other water was found at the finish grade. “Refusal” was hit at 10’ at the left rear of 

the property.  Ms. Eliot asked if the Town owned the property in August 2012. At that time it was an 

active haying field under agreement to the town.   

O The boring technique was used to accommodate haying operations. It is not as good a technique as 

test pits.  The mottling analysis used with test pits is more difficult with borings. Water was not found 

and subsurface mottling was not detected with the borings. Mr. Prest explained that boring samples are 

18” long and typically taken every 5’. They are intended to analyze bearing load capacity. Typically they 

will not pick up on spring perched water or high water in dry seasons. Test pits produce better results. 

 Mr. Walter stated that if test pits had been used, and mottling or water had been detected, the initially 

proposed drainage system would have been more expensive than the one that was proposed.  Mr. 

Haddad agreed but stated that the work would not be done under a change order, which carries 

additional cost. 



Mr. Platt disagreed with Mr. Walter, and suggested that the building could have been moved. Mr. 

Brown input that more fill would have been needed and would have increased costs. 

A suggestion was made to repeat the borings in August 2013 and review the results against what is 

known. Mr. Prest thought the recent wet weather would make the boring tests unable to be duplicated.  

Ms. Collette offered that testing was not known to have been done to Title V specifications. The 

Planning Board and Earth Removal Stormwater Advisory Committee were unaware that test pits had not 

been dug. 

O Mr. Haddad asked how this problem could get fixed. Mr. Black questioned whether the current 

drainage change order work would be enough to fix the problem. Mr. Walter suggested that the water 

infiltrating “at grade” was a new issue which the change order work was not designed to accommodate. 

Mr. Walter expressed that a potential solution being examined is to extend the drain pipe further to the 

back and rear of the site.  

Mr. Haddad stated that the right rear corner of the site is very saturated, and asked what  the solution  

could be and  its  cost.  Steve Boucher stated that this groundwater affects the parking lot, and not the 

building. His thought was that an extension of the cut off drain, run deeper in the ground on the 

building’s side of the retaining wall, would be needed to pull water from the parking lot.  Mr. Haddad 

said we needed a solution which doesn’t slow down the contractor (TLT).  

O Mr. Black asked it the current site was big enough to handle the drainage issues. Ms. Collette 

reiterated that stormwater regulations require that there be no net increase in runoff.  

O Mr. Black asked if the proposed cutoff drain extension required rework. Mr. Boucher stated “no”, that 

this was an extension and did not disrupt completed work.  

ACTIONS 

- Wait for the response from Gale Associates to act on next steps 

- No action at this time to determine responsibility for payment of the solution 

MOTION: Postpone review of previous committee minutes. Passed by Unanimous Vote 

MOTION to adjourn. Passed by Unanimous Vote. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 am 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Michael Bouchard 
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